
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Goodnestone Primary 

School 

Curriculum Newsletter 

Term 6 

 

English 

Our English topic this term is Traditional Tales. We will be 

exploring the book ‘The Emperor’s New Clothes’. We will start 

by familiarizing ourselves with the story, through story-

mapping, reenacting and sequencing it. We will be then put 

our own twists to the story! 

 

Theme 

Our project this term is History. We will be focusing on Mary Seacole and 

Edith Cavell, two important nurses from the Crimean and Great War. We 

will explore their backgrounds, how they got into nursing and the impact 

they had on the profession. We will look at similarities and differences 

between the two nurses and nursing then and now. 

 

PE 

Lacrosse is our sport for PE this term. In these lessons, we will be 

learning about the rules and aims of game and enhancing the 

fundamentals of teamwork, throwing and catching.  

Woodland 

In woodland this term, we will be cooking. We will be learning about 

the safety around outdoor cooking. The children will learn how to build 

a fire and how to keep it alight! We will be preparing and cooking lots 

of yummy foods on an open fire! 

 

Maths 

In Maths this term, we are learning all about addition and 
subtraction. We will begin by learning to recognise money 
(coins and notes), with the Year 2’s beginning to count money. 
We will then start to secure our knowledge in addition and 
subtraction, learning fact families and number bonds. 

 

Science 

In Science this term, we are learning about animals, including 
humans. We will be able to identify, name draw and label the 
basic parts of the human body and explore which parts of the 
body are associated with each sense. We will observe, gather 
and record data to answer scientific questions. 
 

R.E 
This term we will be considering the Big Question, “Why does Christmas 
matter to Christians?” The children will consider what is unusual about the 
birth of Jesus and why Christians believe He is special. They will look for 
evidence of the Christmas story in Christmas cards and decorations. Finally, 
they consider how different characters in the Christmas story might have 
felt.     

                                                        

PSHE/RSE 
 
In PSHE this term, we are learning about living in the wider world. 

We will consider how we can help look after our local and wider 

environments. We will also learn about rules and why they are 

needed for different situations.   


